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Monument Board of Trustees, March 17

Five continuing engineering services contracts approved

By Lisa Hatfield and
Jim Kendrick
At the March 17 meeting, the
Monument Board of Trustees

approved continuing services
agreements with five engineer-
ing contractors, revised the town
fee schedule, and applauded a

ApvanceD INSPIRED DEvACURL StyLIST!

MEN'S & WOMEN'S CuTs
CoLOR & HIGHLIGHTS
AFFORDABLE EXTENSIONS
VisSIT EMILY PONCE AT:
JOHAN HAIR STUDIO
634 Hwy 105
(719) 480-7178

JOHANHAIRSTUDIO.COM

Learn to
Skate!

Come chill with us!
Spring Special
8 classes for $80*

Session Starts Mon., April 7th
Register NOW! Class size is limited.

Mondays 4:30 pm & 5:00 pm, Ages 3 through Adult
Figure Skate Levels: Snowplow 1-F8 6, Ice Hockey Levels: 1-4

*Additional charges for rental skates and USFS membership may apply.

For information, www.RockyMountainSkatingAcademy.com
or contact Deb at Sk8CoachDeb@gmail.com.

16240 Old Denver Highway,
Monument, CO 80132

SPORTS
CENTER

Please mention this ad when registering

with J3 Engineering Consul-
tants Inc. was approved 7-0 and
expires April 1, 2016. J3 may
provide consulting engineering
services presently planned to
consist of preparation of design
drawings and construction docu-
ments, project management for
public works projects, water
distribution system inventory
and updating of system map-
ping, assistance in the review of
subdivision plans, traffic engi-
neering studies, assistance with
on-site inspections of site-related
development, development of a
GIS mapping system, and other
related services.
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SPRINKLER SERVICE..

presentation of thanks to Savan-
nah Bornstein for her generosity
to the town and Cops for Kids.

Continuing services

agreements approved

The trustees approved resolu-
tions renewing agreements with
four engineering consultants
who do work as needed by the
town. A new continuing services
agreement for a fifth consultant
was approved since the previous
agreement had inadvertently
been allowed to expire, accord-
ing to Director of Development
Services Tom Kassawara.

The renewal agreement

Spring Start Ups
Repairs & Upgrades

$200 OFF New Landscapes-
Sprinkler Systems
\ $35 Aeration-

*Limited Time offer!

649-0385

*for standard size yard

Serving Monument & Colorado Springs for 15 years
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HAP SENIOR GENTER

Located on Lewis-Palmer High School Campus
Open Tuesday-Friday, 1 to 4 PM
Health, Fitnegs, Exercige
Medical Foot Clinic-Visiting Nurse Asgociation
Tai Chi: Movement for Better Balance with Melinda
Line Dancing with Kay

Zumba with Kay
Balance Builders with Melinda
Group Activities Individual Activities

Monthly Ladies Tea PC with Internet
Monthly Bingo Lending Library
Bridge and Pinochle Relaxation Lounge
Mah Jong Cable TV

Treadmill

See the full schedule and details at
www.TriLakesHAP.org/SeniorCenter

YOU’RE INVITED

OPEN HOUSE

Saturday, May 3, 8:30 AM to 12:30 PM

Come to the HAP Senior Center and tour our
recently refreshed facility. Enjoy some light
refreshments and see what's available.
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Tri-Lakes
ommunity Health Fair

Presented by

HEALTH ADVOCACY PARTNERSHIP

@

BETH-EL COLLEGE
OF NURSING AND
HEALTH SCIENCES

Saturday, May 3, 2014
Lewis-Palmer High School
7:30 AM to 12:30 PM Free Admission
Health Advocacy Partnership (HAP) is partnering
with UCCS/Beth-El College of Nursing and Health
Sciences to bring the Tri-Lakes area the 2014
Community Health Fair.

TRI<LAKES

CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
AND VISITOR CENTER

This fair will offer a variety of free and low cost
health and medical services, screenings and
consultations.

For detailed information and for a current list of
health and medical offerings at this year's health
fair, please visit our web site at...
www.TriLakesHAP .org/HealthFair
Griswold =

:: HOME CARE

Exceptional Service for Over 30 Years

Gold Sponsors

TRI-LAKES COMMUNITY

FOUNDATION

Giving Back To Our Communities

For sponsor and vendor information and inquiries, please see our web site
www.TriLakesHAP.org/HealthFair

The renewal agreement with
NVS5 Inc. (formerly Nolte Associ-
ates Inc.), which expires April 1,
2015, was approved 6-0-1. Mayor
Travis Easton abstained due to
being an employee of NV5. The
company is working with the
town on developing a GIS sys-
tem and on a small project for the
Public Works Department, and
also has an on-call agreement to
provide plat review services for
development applications.

The renewal agreement with
Jacobs Engineering Group Inc.
was approved 7-0 and expires
April 1, 2015. Jacobs is currently
acting as the design engineer for
the Downtown Sidewalks project
and performing traffic engineer-
ing consulting services. Jacobs
has the resources and capabilities
to assist the town in a variety of
engineering functions, including
water and wastewater, roadways,
and drainage.

The renewal agreement with
Forsgren Associates Inc. was
approved 7-0 and expires April
1, 2015. During the past two
years, Forsgren has completed
a number of projects for the
Public Works Department and is
engaged in several other critical
projects.

A new agreement with URS
Inc. was approved 6-0-1 and ex-
pires April 1, 2015. Trustee Stan
Gingrich abstained due to being
an employee of URS. The town
had not entered into any standard
project agreements or task orders
for engineering work during the
initial contract period.

Fee schedule revised
The board approved a revision
to the fee schedule by a vote
of 6-1, with Gingrich opposed.
Trustee Jeff Kaiser asked about
the process of water shut-offs
due to non-payment and Gin-
grich asked why the late fee was
being raised from $10 to $12.50.
Some of the comments made by
Tom Tharnish, director of Public
Works, were:

e There has been an increase
in the number of late water
bill payments.

e The increased fee is to cover
the cost of postage for late
notices.

e The town wants to encour-
age residents not to wait
until the last minute to pay
their bills.

e Usually 40 to 50 customers
a month receive shutoff no-
tices, and one or two of these
actually has their water shut
off.

* He will not be able to say
whether the increased num-
ber of late payments was
due to the rate increase for
water until a year and half
has passed since the rate
increase.

e Customers will be notified
of the fee changes in a letter
enclosed in the next water
bill, and the fee changes will
also be listed on the town
website.




